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INDIAN RIVER COUNTY 
INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 
              
 
TO:  Members of the Board of County Commissioners 
 
DATE:  April 9, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Hurricane Frances Closeout 
 
FROM: Kristin Daniels 
  Director, Management & Budget 
              
 
On September 4, 2004, President George W. Bush issued a Declaration of Disaster for Hurricane 
Frances. As a result of Hurricane Frances, Indian River County incurred $20,573,112 in Federal 
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) eligible project worksheets. The Federal and State 
amount of reimbursement the County received totaled $19,636,175, while the County’s share of 
those expenses totaled $936,937. Attached is FEMA’s Subrecipient Closeout Letter which 
certifies that all Hurricane Frances related work has been completed and all payments have been 
made in accordance with applicable laws, regulations, policy and guidance.  
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